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03/07/2020 
 
Dear Parents / Carers, 

Transition Information 
 

The Department for Education guidance for the full re-opening of schools in September 2020 was 
published yesterday and we are now working through it so that we can formulate a safe, comprehensive 
and fully compliant plan of action. Please see the link below: 
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-
outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools 
 
After reading the guidance you will appreciate that Mount Charles School will be operating differently for 
the foreseeable future to ensure the safety of our school community. We cannot wait to see ALL your 
smiling faces again and we will provide details regarding the logistics of the start of the academic year as 
soon as we can. Thank you as ever for your patience and support.  
 
As you know we have been working hard to ensure that we are providing the best possible support for 
our families throughout this challenging time. We have welcomed back our reception, Year 1, 6 and have 
one bubble of key worker and vulnerable children in Years 2, 3, 4 and 5. Next week we welcome back our 
Year 5 children ensuring that they all have one week with their class teacher for next year. We have 
utilised every space within our site and deployed staff to ensure the best possible offer following the 
current guidance. We wish that we could have welcomed all year groups for transition but unfortunately 
we are unable to. Our teachers have completed thorough handover meetings to ensure that your child’s 
new class teacher has all the information they will need. Your child’s new class teacher will also share a 
recording with your child, via eSchools and our website, sharing some exciting information regarding 
their learning for next year. We have also scheduled an opportunity for parents to have a phone 
conversation with your child’s new class teacher so that you have the opportunity to update them 
regarding any changes or any concerns that you may have. Your child’s current class teacher will continue 
to communicate with you until the end of term giving you an opportunity to say goodbye. 
 

Current Class September 
2020 Class 

September 2020 Teacher 

 RSH Sarah Hildyard  

 RSW Emma Scotland AM / Emma Waugh 
PM 

RSH – Miss Hildyard 1SC Sophie Cocks  

REJ – Mrs Scotland 1LAH Lindsey Hodgson  
1LAH – Miss Hodgson 2GB Gill Brotherhood  

1SC – Miss Cocks 2LH Laura Hillary  
2LH – Miss Hillary 3TH Tom Hughes  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools
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2GB – Mrs Brotherhood 3SG Shaun Grigg  

3RW – Mr Walters 4RW Rob Walters  
3LB – Mrs Boynton 4AK Amy Kehoe  

4AK – Miss Kehoe 5AC Alex Copeland  

4DW – Mrs Degenhardt / Mrs 
Waugh 

5TB Tom Bartlett  

5FP – Mrs Wiltshire 6TW Tammy Wiltshire  
5SG – Mr Grigg 6HB Hannah Blizzard  

7JC  (ARB) 7JC Jess Carew  
 
There will be one more home learning document for each year group that will run until the end of term. 
Our teachers are also working on a ‘30 fun things to do’ charter for the summer holidays that will be 
shared via eSchools/DoJo and the school website before the end of term. 
 
As always, if you have any queries then please don’t hesitate to contact us:  
enquiries@mount-charlessch.org 
 
Many thanks for your continued support. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Claire Bunting 
Head teacher 
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